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From the Desk of County Legislator Robert Bausch								         Page 3       


Normally the summer months are a slower time for the county legislature:  fewer meetings, 


public hearings and general business.  This year is not quite normal.  A number of issues needed 


attention so the meetings  have continued throughout the summer.  





The most pressing issue was additional water for the county.  There were two primary concerns to be addressed: the source of the water and the county’s agreement with Monroe County Water Authority, which provides the water.  The first has been resolved but the second is dragging due to some legal concerns.  


The county is evaluating the advisability of leasing its non-emergency vehicles.  Other jurisdictions in NYS have implemented similar programs over the last few years and they have benefited financially.  


There are also the issues of the sales tax agreement with the city, towns and villages, agreements with the water districts that need to be updated and the state’s requirement for additional shared services.  As might be expected, none have an easy answer but are being addressed.  


Lastly, at the August legislative meeting, the legislature approved retaining a consultant to study the county jail requirement.  This is the first step in very long process which mostly likely will result in a new jail.  Currently the county is housing 10 more inmates in the county jail than the state allows.  This has been happening for a number of years.  Each year the state has given the county a one-year wavier in anticipation of the county addressing the issue.  Last fall the state only granted a 6-month wavier with the threat of taking the wavier away completely if the county failed to address the issue.  The jail only houses male inmates with the overflow housed out of county.  All female inmates are housed out of county, some as far away as Cortland County.  Adolescents are housed in the Albany area.  Transporting out of county inmates back for court dates and various other proceeding is very costly to the county.  Also, with the state rising the age of criminal responsibility from 16 to 18, there is a new classification of inmates that the county has no facility to house.  It is a big issue and will be an expensive one as well.  Unfortunately, the jail population, both male and female, is increasing not decreasing.  


As always, if you have any questions about the county government or its programs, please don’t hesitate to contact me.  


Notes From the Village Historian - Raymond MacConnell


How lucky we are to have a festival in our town and village. It was once a larger event involving the firemen.  It was called the Fireman's Carnival.  The carnival dates back to the early 1900's.  I remember as a child the carnival ran for almost a week of events.   Each night would feature something new.  Saturday brought the parade.  I remember the smells of the beer tent.   I remember the bingo tent and its wonderful prizes.  I won a blanket!  I still have it!  The smells of clams, hots and hamburgers, popcorn and cotton candy were wonderful.  As a teen, 55 years ago I enjoyed the swings, my favorite ride. On a warm night one could ride through the air and believe one was flying.  I enjoyed it!  I did worry I might loose my shoes from time to time as we flew through the air.  The Ferris Wheel was another favorite. Forty years ago my 2 nephews rode with their nana.  Nana sat between the 2 boys with a smile on her face.  She  enjoyed each moment until Mike threw-up and  Todd, youngest, sat there holding onto the handle bar for dear life.  His eves were bugged out.  The smile and enjoyment came to an abrupt end as the operator stopped the wheel so nana and the boys could exit. 


Crowds still gather for the wonderful parade, music and the gathering of neighbors, who seldom see each other because of busy lives. Life for that day is concentrated at Hickory Park for family fun.   Fireworks and a good chicken barbecue round-out the day's events.


This year the Byron-Bergen Public Library was honored and as one strolled the park, one could observe other groups participating in a form of advertising for their clubs or organizations.  What a good way to become aware that Bergen is a part of our extended family.  Live it and love it!   I hope Park Day continues.








						        





            





























  	








Town clerk news by Michele M Smith         								             Page 7									


	  					HUNTING LICENSES ARE ON SALE 


		         A portion of all sales of NYS Hunting and Fishing Licenses purchased in the Town of 


Bergen stays in the Town of Bergen, so purchase your licenses at the Town Clerk’s office           during regular business hours.  If you purchased a lifetime license you can pick up your free DMP permits.  DMP permits are available until October 1st 2/$10 with the purchase of a 2017-2018 hunting license.   Extra DMP’s will be available starting Wednesday, November 1st on a first come first serve basis  also 2/$10 or free if first set was already purchased.  


DOG LICENSES


		           ALL DOGS, four months of age or older need to be licensed along with proof of rabies 


		           vaccination and  neutering or spaying, if applicable, must be presented at the time of licensing.


		           Dog licenses are due yearly from the date of licensing, if your dog’s license renewal is due or


		           past due, please take care of it so we don’t have to send you a reminder notice or eventually 


		           a court appearance ticket.  Please take care of any overdue or unlicensed dogs as soon as 


		           possible.  Renewals can always be mailed in as long as there is updated rabies information sent along 		          with payment.  If your dog has died or you no longer own it please let me know so I can take it


		           out of the system.





							ANTI-RABIES CLINICS


		          Each dog, cat and ferret must be accompanied by someone who can control it.  Vaccinations 


		          are free for Genesee County residents but a $5.00 voluntary donation per animal is requested 


		          to offset clinic expenses.  Non-county residents must pay a mandatory $5.00 fee per animal 


		          immunized:


			September 21st – Pembroke Highway Garage 1145 Main Rd. (Rt.5) 4:00 – 7:00 PM 


			October 19th – Leroy Village Highway Garage 58 North Street   4:00 – 7:00 PM


			


   Town Clerk Office Closings								Town Clerk Hours


  September 2nd & 4th Labor Day Weekend				          Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday


  October 9th – Columbus Day			                                  	                8:00 AM – Noon & 1:00 – 4:00 PM


  November 10th – Veteran’s Day Observance					            Saturday 9:00 AM – Noon


									                           	   Closed on Thursday	


	        	           			         


ATTENTION SNOW BIRDS


If you are leaving town for the winter please leave your winter address with the Town Clerk/Tax Collector to mail your Town & County Tax Bill to avoid any late fees.   All Tax Bills are mailed on December 31st and are due by January 31st without penalty.


Michele Smith, Town Clerk/Tax Collector


494-1121 Ext. 21


			   	    




















Around Town by Supervisor Donald Cunningham


2018 Budget Preparation


As we begin budget development for 2018 I’ve requested all departments to carefully plan expenditures for the remainder of this year and prepare 2018 requests with minimal increases. The town board will carefully review all requests and give consideration to the needs of each department while working to control the tax levy. Typically budget expenses increase due to the natural incline in costs. Insurances, materials, equipment, contractual obligations, and supplies commonly rise in cost year after year. Unfortunately, revenue streams have not followed the same path of escalation and have been in decline. Our budget relies heavily on the sales tax sharing from the county to help maintain the amount to be levied by taxes. How stable this revenue stream will be in the future remains a question as the agreement will come up for negotiation again in 2018. 


Improvements planned for Robins Brook Park & Drews Nature Center. …


We continue to plan and work on improving the recreational areas of the town at Robins Brook Park and Drews Nature Center. In cooperation with Chatfield Engineers we are hoping plans will be prepared and site work can begin no later than the spring of 2018. The Parks Committee has also discussed opportunities for the Conservation class through Genesee Valley BOCES to help with the Drews Nature site. This type of collaboration can bring real, hands on experience to students while accomplishing needed work at this location. . This project is in the early stages and will be under development over the course of the next year and maybe longer. 


Town Transfer Station…


This year has produced lots of discussion regarding the Transfer Station for the town. As we look at the operations from year to year the transfer station consistently runs a budgetary deficit. Expenses to run the operation are not offset by the revenues generated from the fees collected for trash bags, construction & bulk item disposal, and the other miscellaneous disposal fees. Earlier this year the board adopted a new fee schedule to help offset this deficit but expenses will continue to outweigh the incoming fees. Further discussion related to the transfer station includes its location within the town’s premier park. As the central focal point of Robins Brook Park the transfer station detracts from the intent of having a park and is commonly referred to as “the dump”. The combination of these factors has been the catalyst for discussions on what to do with the transfer station. Unfortunately, the budgetary deficit produced by this operation means that everyone pays through the redirection of revenues to cover the shortfall. Rest assured, no immediate change is planned, but the board is investigating and discussing options. Some of the ideas have been as follows;          (continued on page 4)





 “In accordance with Federal Law and U.S.D.A policy, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability. (Not all prohibited bases apply to all programs).  To file a complaint of discrimination, write USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Ave., S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-or call (800)795-3272 (Voice) or (202)720-6382 (TDD)”


		
































 








													               


																										











(Continued from page 1	)						   						 Page 4


Relocate it at Robins Brook so it’s not the main focal point. This may improve the park appearance slightly, but would be costly to move and would still be in the park.


Relocate it to a completely different site.  This would be an ideal improvement for the park, but a new site & cost to move would have to be determined.


Discontinue transfer station operations. Other towns with this same problem have opted to just get out of the garbage business altogether.


The Town Board will continue to research options for the transfer station and provide information as viable options become clear.


Public Water…


The income survey conducted for the town concluded eligibility for federal grant funding through the USDA Rural Development office to be applied to a public water project. Our next steps will be confirm funding amounts, outline district(s) and costs, and present materials to the public for consideration. From there the process will really be in control of property owners to consider if public water is a worthwhile pursuit. I appreciate everyone who participated in the income survey. 








												                                          Page 5


											








This year’s summer reading program “Build a Better World” was a success!!!  Over 140 children participated.  Thank you to all my junior volunteers!! I couldn’t have done it without your help! 


Thank you for your continued support of our summer reading program: Chark’s Glass & Mirror, Demo’s Truck Parts Inc., Craft Supplies Unlimited, Ralph & Rosie’s Deli, Greg’ry’s Bakery, Rose Garden Bowl, Harris Wilcox Inc., Target of Batavia, Sky Zone Trampoline Park, Lasertron, Walmart- Brockport, Rochester Museum & Science Center, and Seabreeze Amusement Park.  Without the generous donations of these merchants and individuals, our summer reading program wouldn’t be possible.


The summer hours are the same as they are during the school year but we will be closing for Saturday September 2th for Labor Day!!  


September is Library Card Sign-up Month!!!  Stop by the Library and get your card to adventure and mystery--be ready to explore!!!  All you need is a driver’s license to sign up.  If you are 18 and younger, we need your parents/guardian to come in and sign you up.  


Library hours are:


Tuesday thru Thursday 10-12 & 2-8


Friday 10-6


Saturday 10-1





Our Book Discussion Group will begin meeting on September 14TH to discuss the book My Name is Lucy Barton by Elizabeth Stout.  This group meets the 2nd Thursday each month.  Come join the fun!


Pre-school story time will run Fridays at 10:30am starting on September 15th. Join us for a story, craft and a treat! This is recommended for ages 3-5 but younger children are welcome with their parents/guardian.  Registration is appreciated.  


 Back to School Story time will be September 19th at 6:30 pm.  Join us as we start the fun family story time season with stories about school a fun craft and a snack.  Registration is appreciated. 


Friday -October 6th is a day off from School! Join us as we watch a movie on the Big Screen at 2pm.  Popcorn and drinks provided!  Bring a friend or two and enjoy a funny story about Captain Underpants! 


Our Spooky story time will be will be October 24th at 6:30pm.  Hear fun Halloween stories, make a spookactular craft, and enjoy a special treat.  Fun for the whole family!  





 (Continued)
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There is fun on Friday November. 10th at 1pm - a Game Day @ your Library! Join us for games of all kinds, some food and friendly competition! 


Turkey Time Stories will be November 14th at 6:30pm.  Come join us for a story or two about Thanksgiving, a craft and snack!!! This fun story time is open to all ages.


Thanksgiving week hours are Tuesday and Wednesday from 10-12 and 2-8.  We will be closed Thursday –Thanksgiving Day thru Saturday the 25th.  We will reopen Tuesday 28th at 10am.  


The Library has copy /fax service for a small cost, Roadrunner Internet on 3 computers, Free Wi-Fi, and interlibrary loans from any Library in the NIOGA Library system.  Check us out on the web at � HYPERLINK "http://www.byronbergenpubliclibrary.org" �www.byronbergenpubliclibrary.org� or stop in and we will assist you!  You can also friend us on Facebook to keep up with the latest events.  For more information on our services or programs, please call the library at 494-1120.  


Happy Reading-


Nancy Bailey


Library Manager
























































   








From the Assessor’s office…Rhonda Saulsbury									Page 2       


					Property Assessment and Taxation Calendar


There are six primary "action" dates for property owners:


Taxable Status Date


March 1st; whatever exists on your property on March 1st is the taxable status of your property.


This is also the due date for all exemption applications and renewals. THINK FEB 28th  so that you don’t miss the deadline.  


On or around this date, Change of Assessment Notices are sent to property owners whose assessments have increased or decreased (i.e. changed).


Tentative Roll Date


May 1st; all assessments are listed in the Tentative Roll. 


The Tentative Roll is made available to the public to view by this date.


Assessments are based on their condition and ownership on Taxable Status Date and the value of property on Valuation Date (see below).


Grievance Day


The 1st Wednesday in June. You can contest your assessment by filing a grievance application.  See the assessor for details on this process.


Prior to Grievance Day you can ask for an informal hearing with the assessor to review your taxable status and your assessment. 


Final Roll Date 


July 1st.


If you grieved your assessment and did not receive the relief you requested, you can apply for judicial review of your assessment within 30 days following Final Roll Date.  This is called a Small Claims Assessment Review (SCAR).  See your assessor for more information on how to file for SCAR.


School property tax bills


Mailed on or about September 1st.


Municipal & County property tax bills


Mailed on or about January 1st. 


Valuation Date


Valuation Date is the date upon which the value of your property is based.  Valuation Date is July 1 of the prior year.  For instance, assessments on the 2017 Tentative Assessment Roll (typically made public on May 1, 2017) were based on the value of property as of July 1, 2016.   The lag between Tentative Roll Date and Valuation Date enables assessors and taxpayers to use all available sales before AND after the Valuation Date to estimate the value of property.


Taxable Status Date vs. Valuation Date


As noted above, the assessments published on the tentative and final assessment rolls are:


Based on the value of the property on Valuation Date


Based on the property's condition and ownership as of Taxable Status Date


Examples:     


Your home was destroyed by fire in February, 2017 leaving only a vacant lot. 


Because the property burned down prior to Taxable Status Date, your 2017


       assessment was based on the vacant lot only. 


Your 2017 assessment was based on the value of your vacant lot on July 1, 2016 (Valuation Date).


Your September 2016 school taxes and January 2017 town/county taxes are based on the value of the vacant lot.





Your home burned down on March 15, 2017 leaving only a vacant lot. 


Because the property burned down after Taxable Status Date, your 2017 assessment was based on your property with your home intact.


Your 2017 assessment was based on the value of your home on July 1, 2016 (Valuation Date).


Your September 2017 school taxes and January 2018 town/county taxes are based on the value of your home.
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Free Household Hazardous Waste/Pharmaceutical Collection


				When:     Saturday, September 16th


				Where:    Mt. Morris, NY 


				Time:        9:00 am – 2:00 pm


  		       Open to residents in Genesee, Livingston and Wyoming Counties


APPOINTSMENTS REQUIRED!


Call:  585-815-7906 or 800-836-1154








			        Election Day Tuesday, November 7th


			     (District 1 & 2 at the Town Hall 6:00 am – 9:00 pm)


			Voter Registration and absentee ballot forms 			                    available at the Town Clerk’s Office


‘ 
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The Byron-Bergen Library Fundraising Committee will be holding its annual fundraiser:


Barley & Books 


Location:  Pringle residence 6683 W. Sweden Rd. 


Saturday, September 9th  


2pm to 5pm


Tickets are $20 presale and $25 at door 


Live auction of fantastic items donated by local restaurants and individuals


Beer and wine tastings


Tickets available at the Library








�





Weekly community farmers market held under the pavilion at Hickory Park (51 S. Lake Ave). Featuring local veggies, fruits, flowers, plants, baked goods and more through October 12th 4:00 -7:00 pm!
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Assessor Hours:


13 S. Lake Ave.


Wednesdays 10 – 12 & 1-3


494-1484 x1 


Appointments: 343-1729 x207


� HYPERLINK "mailto:rsaulsbury@townofbatavia.com" �rsaulsbury@townofbatavia.com�








�





�











Bergen Senior Recognition Day!!


A brunch to recognize Bergen’s Seniors will be held on October 28th from 10am to noon at the Sage Pavilion adjacent to Hartland Park.  Organizations providing services to seniors will be available with valuable information followed by a brunch and entertainment.  Please call the village office (494-1513) or stop in to reserve your spot. Space is limited
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